GUIDELINES FOR DISPLAYING ARTWORK WITH LONDON
COMMUNITY ARTISTS

London Community Artists’ offer members an opportunity to display their
artwork at a number of different locations within the community.

The opportunity to display artwork is a benefit of membership, not a right.
We are fortunate to have partnerships available to conduct these displays,
and interested members must do their part to participate fully in these
partnerships.

What does “participate fully” mean?
It means that:
1. Applications for entry into the various displays where London
Community Artists’ offer artwork for sale must be completed fully

and submitted by the identified deadline. This includes responding
to email notifications about upcoming displays.

2. Artwork must be delivered to the site where it will be displayed on-
time, and ready to be hung. For example, all artwork must be
wired correctly on the back; the medium it was prepared in must
be dry, and; the artwork must be in good condition (no rips, tears
or stains)

3. The artist, or their representative, must pick up the artwork from
the site during the time frame specified. If a representative is
dropping off or picking up artwork, either a phone number or e-mail
contact information must be provided to the committee in advance.



Failure to meet the guidelines specified above will result in the following
sanctions:

1. For the first violation: A warning will be issued

2. For the second violation: The artwork will NOT be hung, and the
entry fee will be forfeited for the display

3. For the third violation: The artist will forfeit the right to display their
artwork at any display where London Community Artists’ offer
artwork for sale for 12-months from the date of the third violation —
this includes the Annual Art Show and Sale.

Process:

1. Violations will be reported to the LCA Partnership Coordinator by
the Chair of the affected committee. When a member has violated
these guidelines three times, the LCA Partnership Coordinator will
contact the President and members of the Executive for approval
to proceed with the 12-month suspension.

2. The decision of the Executive is final, and the suspension affects
all current LCA displays and the Annual Art Show and Sale.

These issues can be avoided if the member takes the following steps:

1. If you are unable to deliver and/or pick up your artwork at the
designated time:

a. Contact a committee member IN ADVANCE to make
alternate arrangements if you are ill, or you have a
scheduling conflict,

b. Have someone you know make the delivery or pick up the
artwork for you

c. Ask the committee if the artwork can be dropped off to a
member of the committee in advance and hung for you, or if
a committee member can pick up the artwork for you after
the display is over



d. If these options are not available, consider withdrawing your
entry from the display

We have a number of individuals within our organization who volunteer
their time to ensure that you have the opportunity to display your artwork.
Following the guidelines set out above will ensure that their time and
dedication is respected.



